BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Tuesday 10 June 2008 at 7.15 p.m. at 22 Wollaton Road.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), Stephen George (Secretary), John Child, Ruth Darrall, John Kirkman, Rachel Smith, Fiona Vallely. 

1. Apologies

Dorothy Astle, John Pritchett, Peter Smithson, Steve Westnedge, Rachel Wilson.

2. Acceptance of Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes not Covered Elsewhere

Minute 3. Item 3 (Traffic and Road Safety). Peter Stubbs reported that the South West Area Panel meeting in Bradway had now been rescheduled for 24 September 2008. Rebecca Maddox (Area Co-ordinator) would be meeting with officials from Highways and Traffic on 11 June to discuss how the results of the traffic survey could be made known to residents before September.

Minute 3. Item 7 (Bird Boxes). John Kirkman reported that 14 bird boxes had been professionally put up in Poynton Wood in May. Although it was too late for birds to nest in them this year, they would have time to get used to them before next spring.

Minute 4 (Planning). Peter Stubbs reported that the planning application for 25 Rosamond Close had been rejected. 

A second application had been made for two houses on the site of 25 Prospect Road. These plans looked little different from the originals, and BAG had resubmitted the same comments as on the previous application. 

Notification of planning applications had previously been forwarded to BAG from the office of Cllr. Anne Smith. Since she had not been re-elected, the notifications had ceased. Peter had now requested the Planning Department to send them directly.

Minute 5 (Planter). Dorothy Astle and Peter Smithson had put new plants into the planters on Twentywell Lane and Bradway Road. As Dorothy was unable to be at the meeting, it was agreed to follow up on the matter of signs on the planters later. 

Minute 6 (Bradway Bugle). Committee members were asked actively to seek feedback on the use of white paper for the Bugle.

Minute 7 (Planning Gain). Stephen George reported that he had not yet managed to obtain the information on eligibility of different schemes for using planning gain money. Action: Stephen George to pursue this.

Minute 8 (Old School Field). Stephen George had written (email) to Gary Beatson, but received no reply. Action: Stephen George to pursue this. 

The repair to the playground gate was still outstanding.   Action:  Peter Stubbs 

Minute 10 (Bradway: Past, Present and Future). It was noted that because of other issues that had arisen since the previous committee meeting, this would not be discussed at the next Open Meeting, but would be on the agenda for the AGM in October. Stephen George asked whether, as it was now accessible on the web site (www.bradwayactiongroup.org) there was still a need to print hard copies for the libraries. It was agreed that printed copies should be supplied. Action: Stephen George to get copies printed and placed in libraries.

Minute 12 (No Cold Calling). Stephen George reported that he had written to Tina Weston. She was currently on holiday, but would be back on 16 June. Action: Stephen George to pursue this after 16 June.

Minute 12 (Flooding in Jennel). Stephen George had written to Rachel Hart, Land Drainage, Highways and Traffic. She said that Highways had repaired the land drain. It was now the responsibility of Street Force to keep the jennel clear of water, and she had forwarded the email to them. Any further progress would have to await the return from holiday of Cllr. Hill, who had dealt with the original problem. Action: Stephen George to write to Cllr. Hill.

4. Reports

(a) Chair’s Report

(i) In response to a consultation on new policies for the SDF Core Strategy, a reply had been sent expressing views on the development of mixed communities and the safeguarding of open space. On mixed communities, the Chair had stressed that the considerations on the density of housing should not be compromised for social housing, and that the aspiration for mixed communities ought to apply to Sheffield as a whole, not to individual neighbourhoods. On safeguarding of open space, he had said that BAG would only condone development if the open space was of poor quality and would be replaced by a better amenity in the same area.

(ii) The two Environment Weeks walks had been very successful, with 16 on the dawn chorus walk and over 20 on the bounds of Bradway walk. Thanks were expressed to John Kirkman and Tony Smith, leaders of the respective walks.

(iii) A letter had been received from a resident of OxClose Avenue raising concerns about the bench seat that had been placed there. It was noted that this seat was not a BAG project. The Secretary had merely passed on information to members by email after being told of the seat by the people who had donated it. Any problems should be taken up directly with the donors.

(b) Treasurer’s Report

The balance at the end of May was £3035.16. As turnover was less than £5000, it was not necessary to have the accounts independently assessed, but the committee decided that it would be prudent to do so anyway.

(c) Secretary’s Report

(i) A meeting of the Lowedges, Batemoor and Jordanthorpe Community Safety Partnership had been held on 3 June. Two matters were reported to the committee.

● Insp. Ireland reported that the application for a Section 30 Dispersal Order for Lowedges, Batemoor and Jordanthorpe had been approved and would come into effect on 1 July. 

● New by-laws concerning parking on grass verges and footways came into effect at the start of April. SCC Parking Services would be responsible for enforcing them, but signs had to be put up first. This was delayed as the new Liberal Democrat administration had instituted a full review of parking issues.

(ii) Discussions were taking place about changing the policing arrangement for Bradway again, and reverting permanently to what had previously been the temporary arrangement of Bradway from Totley up to Twentywell Lane being policed by the South-West Sheffield police team, with the rest of Bradway (including the Recreation Ground and the Old School Field) still being policed from Woodseats. It was not clear whether this would involve a formal transfer of Bradway to the Sharrow and South-West Sheffield SNA. The committee expressed concern about whether there would be a reduction in police (PCSO) patrols in Bradway, and about the implications for representation of Bradway in the appropriate forums. Action: Stephen George to convey committee’s concerns to Insp. Ireland and other relevant actors.

(d) Membership Secretary’s Report: 103 households (= circa 220 individuals).

(e) Other Reports. John Kirkman reported that someone was spreading gravel on the muddiest bits of the footpaths in Poynton Wood. This was much appreciated, but he would like to find out who was doing it. Any information welcome.
5. Community Buildings

Bradway Annexe. Peter Stubbs reported on a meeting with representatives of the Annexe Pre-School to discuss them having members on any future Management Committee for the building. Two of their committee members had volunteered. For BAG, John Child, Rachel Smith, and Peter Stubbs agreed to be members on any such committee.

It was noted that the SCC Community Buildings Unit was holding a meeting to discuss all community buildings on 2 July. It was agreed to nominate Peter Stubbs and Fiona Vallely to attend from BAG.

John Child reported on progress with the refurbishment of the Community Hall. Plans had been drawn up, although not yet fully costed. It was agreed that BAG would provide a letter of support for future grant applications by the Community Hall.

6. Open Meeting

Stephen George explained that changes had been made to the agenda because more pressing matters had arisen since the last meeting. These formed the next three items on this agenda.

7. Children’s Centre

A consultation exercise about the location of a Children’s Centre as part of the SCC ‘Sure Start’ scheme had not been well publicised, with the result that there had been low turn-out at the meetings. Paula Green, who was in charge of the consultation, had agreed to extend the consultation period, and to speak about the issue at the Open Meeting.

8. Twentywell Lane Railway Triangle

The land between the two railway lines at the bottom of Twentywell Lane would be used for the next twelve months as a depot by Network Rail while they carried out a re-lining of the Bradway Tunnel. After this, SCC Parks and Countryside wished to declare the space a Site of Importance for Nature Conservation (SINC), but there had also been a proposal to make part of it into a car park for Dore and Totley railway station. Dore Village Society were campaigning for the latter option. Cllr. Keith Hill had asked BAG to sound out the local community on its preferred option. This would be done at the Open Meeting.

9. Bradway Village Green

BAG had now joined the Open Spaces Society, and purchased a book on registering village greens. This is a good way of protecting green recreational space from development. The Society stresses the importance of applying for registration before any land is sold to developers, after which it becomes much more difficult. Bradway has two sites that might be eligible: the Recreation Ground and the Old School Field. It is possible to have two village greens, but tactically it might not be prudent to apply for both at once. The views of the Open Meeting would be sought on whether to apply for registration for both together, or for one at a time, and if so which should go first. 

10. Fun Day

Ruth Darrall reported on progress in organising the Fun Day. There did seem to be a serious shortage of helpers, as many who had helped in previous years could not because of holidays or illness. It was agreed to appeal to BAG members for more volunteers.

It was agreed that any profits from the Fun Day this year would go to the Community Hall refurbishment. 

A meeting of the sub-committee was arranged for 27 June at 2.00 p.m. at 22 Wollaton Road.

11. BAG Bag and Sweatshirt

The Dore Village Society had distributed a free eco-bag with every copy of the previous edition of Dore to Door. The editor had asked whether BAG wished to consider doing the same with the Bradway Bugle. It was considered that the cost would be too high, but that enquiries should be made to discover what it would cost to get a smaller number, perhaps to distribute to BAG members only. The same was agreed for a proposal from the Chair for a sweatshirt. Action: Stephen George to check costings.

12. Dates of Future Meetings

As the SWAP meeting had been moved to the day after the next scheduled committee meeting, it was agreed to move the committee meeting to Monday 15 September, and to hold the AGM on 7 October.

Meeting closed at 9.13 p.m.
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